
FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION - DISTRICT FOUR 

NORTHBOUND & SOUTHBOUND PEDESTRIAN DETOURS  
Congress Avenue Lighting Improvements Project 
From south of State Road (SR) 710 to Blue Heron Boulevard                                
in the City of Riviera Beach 
Financial Project ID Number: 436893-1-52-01  

Congress Avenue Lighting Improvements Project  
Pedestrian detours will be installed as part of the lighting improvements project on Congress Avenue, from south of SR 710 to Blue 
Heron Boulevard, in the City of Riviera Beach. Pedestrian access will be maintained on one (1) side of Congress Avenue at all times. 
The detours below are expected to be in place through December 2019, then will shift for the next phase of the project.  

SOUTHBOUND SIDEWALK CLOSURE & DETOUR 
 

1) Congress Avenue from W. 13th Street to SR 710 will have the 
southbound sidewalk closed (west side of roadway) through           
December 2019 
 

• DETOUR: Pedestrians may cross at the W. 13th Street/Congress 
Avenue intersection to access the sidewalk on the east side of 
Congress Avenue to travel south 

 
NORTHBOUND SIDEWALK CLOSURES & DETOURS 
 

2) Congress Avenue from W. 13th Street to Blue Heron Boulevard will 
have the northbound sidewalk closed (east side of roadway) through  
December 2019 
 

• DETOUR: Pedestrians may cross at the W. 13th Street/Congress 
Avenue intersection to access the sidewalk on the west side of 
Congress Avenue to travel north 

 

3) Congress Avenue from JFK North to SR 710 will have the          
northbound sidewalk closed (east side of roadway) through                        
December 2019 
 

• DETOUR: Pedestrians may cross at the JFK North/Congress     
Avenue intersection to access the sidewalk on the west side of 
Congress Avenue to travel north 

 
CONTACT INFORMATION 
 

Jon Droge, FDOT Project Manager 
jon.droge@dot.state.fl.us or (561) 632-5768 
 

Bahram ‘Ben’ Abidian, FDOT Project Administrator 
bahram.abidian@dot.state.fl.us or (561) 531-3090 
 

Meredith Cruz, Community Outreach Manager 
mcruz@corradino.com or (561) 641-6440 
 

Project website: www.d4fdot.com  
                         

Construction Cost: $3,421,871                    Construction to Begin: Oct. 4, 2019                       Anticipated Completion: Spring 2020 

FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION MISSION STATEMENT  
The Department will provide a safe transportation system that ensures the mobility of people and goods, enhances 

 

economic prosperity, and preserves the quality of our environment and communities.   


